
WHITWORTH NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM                    
Action Plan following meeting on 17th March 2008 

 

Question/Issue Raised 
Responsible  

Member/Head of 
Service 

 
What action has been taken? 

 
Concerns regarding fires and vandalism in the 
area of Albert Mill.  Beat Officer to be asked to 
call to houses in that area. 

Police Update at meeting 

Crimestoppers number to be publicised via the 
next Whitworth News and the Rochdale Observer 

Police/Whitworth 
Town Clerk/Press 

Update at meeting 

Speeding concerns - Covert Police vehicle to be 
requested for Market Street area. 

Police Update at meeting 

Street sweeping – Head of Street Scene and 
Neighbourhoods and the Deputy Chief Executive 
to be invited to the next Forum to discuss 
concerns regarding street sweeping. 

Democratic Services 
to issue invitation 

Linda Fisher, Executive Director of Regulatory 
Service will attend the meeting and provide an 
update 

Removal of length of pipe at Healey House to be 
pursued via United Utilities. 

NEAT Officer Now removed. 

Dog fouling concerns at John Street and St 
Anslems – Dog Warden to be informed and extra 
sweeping arranged. 

NEAT Officer Sweeping of John Street carried out.  Metal 
sign erected on John Street.  Dog warden 
informed and will be monitored. 

Concerns expressed regarding the quality of road 
resurfacing to be passed to Lancashire County 
Council. 

Lancashire County 
Council 

Been reported to Highways Manager, road 
been accessed and all remedial work 
necessary will be carried out along with other 
major highway schemes 

Suggestion for more community engagement to 
be added to the O&S Workplan to be passed to 
the Scrutiny Officer. 

Committee Officer Suggestion forwarded to Scrutiny Officer 
18/03/08. 

Former Methodist Chapel development.  
Councillor Neal to contact estate agents to clarify 
parking issues. 

Councillor Neal Update at meeting 



 


